
Annandale 
United Methodist

Church

THE CHURCH GATHERS FOR DIVINE WORSHIP 
June 17, 2012 • 8:30 and 11 a.m. • THIRD SUNDAY OF PENTECOST

6935 Columbia Pike, Annandale, Virginia
Phone: 703-256-8330 ~ Fax: 703-914-8896 

E-mail: office@annandale-umc.org
www.annandale-umc.org

…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS,
 MY PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRAYERS: (Please put prayer requests in writing or call the office.)
For our ongoing ministries
For the sick and those in need:
	 Joyanna Buky and the Buky family, friends of Leigh Trefry
	 Janice Carpenter, friend of Bob and Evie Herbst
	 Dwight Purcell, brother-in-law of Duncan Morrow	                      Paul Flynn
	 Sandy Lutz, sister-in-law of Barbara and Randy Gordon           Wayne Roberts
	 Allison, granddaughter of Sarah Tate		               Victoria Mayfield-Mayo
	 John Blank, uncle of Michelle Ohmke		          Mary, friend of Sheila Kyer
	 Baby Jackson, nephew of Michelle Ohmke	               John and Jean Moreland	
	 Kathy Doering, daughter of Evie Gibson		                       Danny Nash
	 Dr. Theron Dikeman, father of Ted Dikeman		                      Bill Carrigan
	 Joan Ordmandy, friend of Dawn Perez		         LaQueta Thomasson
	 Sam Nottingham, friend of Nicole Bracken		                        Beth Austin
	 Gloria Crandall, cousin of Evelyn Thomas		                Margaret Lowry
	 Flora Thibodeau, friend of Jilda Apone		                        Doris White
	 Ron, brother of Jeanne Guidi and Joan Oliver          Charlie and Emma George
	 Sheila Baker and family, friends of Pat and Gary Sherfey	       Luke Stewart
	 Sophia Musleh, friend of Blake and Kate Arrington	                        Lauri Beyer
	 Nancy Borneman, friend of Sandra Chase	           Elizabeth and Win Barrow
	 Tootie Marsh, friend of Sandra Chase		                 Lorraine Foulds
	 Vermell Ward, sister of Wilton Ward		                            Donald Coleman
	 Earline Hall, mother of Susan Clarke		                                 Naomi Totten
	 Jackson Youssaf		                                                                Elaine Meekins
For bereaved members and their families:
	 Family and friends of Sue Davis
	
OUR SERVICES:    	
	 Acolyte:	 8:30 a.m.	 Claire Vaughn
	 Crucifer:	 		  Wesley Vaughn		
	 Acolyte:	 11 a.m.	 Benjamin Van Zandt
	 Crucifer:			   Emma Van Zandt
	 Greeters:	 		  Education Committee
	 Fellowship Hours:	 Deborah/Miriam Circles

THE GRID
(Director: TJ Knowland, tjknowland@annandale-umc.org)

(Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, cjohnsonoliver@annandale-umc.org)  
Bible Fellowship is studying “Jesus and the Zodiac” in Room 111.              
C3K New Members Class meets in Room 212C.
Exploring Faith in Life is studying Samuel Wells in Room 303.
+In His Steps begins a study of Troublesome Bible Passages in Room 302. 
Issues in Modern Christianity is studying biblical archaeology in Room 307.
Kaleidoscope resumes in September.
Williams Bible Class is studying Prayers of the Bible in Room 118.                                              
Women in Search of Truth is studying a Beth Moore study in Room 306.
Women of the Day is studying The Devil in Pew Number Seven in the Parlor.

+ Indicates new class or new study.
For more information, visit www.academyofdiscipleship.com.

Presiding Bishop: Charlene Kammerer, Richmond Area Virginia Conference
District Superintendent: Rev. Kenneth Jackson

Senior Pastor: Rev. Dr. Clarence R. Brown
Associate Pastor: Rev. Eduardo Carrillo

Associate Pastor Adult Discipleship: Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, J.D.
			               Korean Pastor: Dr. Paul Shin

Hearing devices are available upon request from the ushers.

Children’s Ministries d
(Director: Becki Stewart, bstewart@annandale-umc.org) 

9:45 a.m.	 Family Summer Sunday School Begins
Grow Together in God - Children and their parents are invited to meet together 
for Sunday School this summer, spending an hour learning, serving, and just being 
together as we GROW TOGETHER IN GOD. A Bible lesson or story will serve as 
the core lesson each week along with an activity that will help integrate the lesson.  
Some Sunday mornings the class will visit the Little While Church or the sanctuary.  
Other weeks we will learn to care for God’s creation or do a service project, 
like stocking the shelves in the ACCA food pantry. Growing Together in God is 
a program designed for everybody – young, old, in-between, tall and small.  Come 
every week or when you are able to room 311 at 9:45 a.m.  

This Sunday: making cupcakes for our friends at Safe Haven.

PARENTS: We are giving our wonderful teachers a break this summer so  sign 
up to assist one Sunday morning.  Contact Becki or sign up in the Parent Resource 
Area.
	 Children’s choirs are in recess for the summer.
	 Families with children 4 yrs - 4th grade 		            Rm. 311
	 Children in the 2-3 year old class will be in childcare   Rm. 206
11 a.m.	 Chapel (4yrs-3rd graders) leave after Moments with Children

We are a 
Stephen Ministry 

Church

Youth Sunday School Classes
All youth will meet in the Youth Room for Sunday School.

 
Summer Groups will begin on Thursday, July 5!  The boys’ and girls’ group 
will each be studying the book of James. The boys will meet at TJ and Hannah’s 

house and the girls will meet at the home of Jeff and Patti Jones. Cost is $15 per 
person to cover the book. Join us for another great summer!!!

 
Mark your calendars for YouthWeek 2012,  Aug.  5-11!!!  

Here is a clue to one of the events…We will be going to a place that 
allows you to jump and throw. What is it? 

Accountant:  Wanda Carr
Assistant to DCEC:  Stephanie Haley
Business Administrator: Garry Bell
Cemetery Manager:  Mike Moser
Communications Manager:  Barbara Gordon
Dir. of Christian Ed. for Children: 
	 Becki Stewart 
Dir. of Music Ministries: Patrick Vaughn

Dir. of Weekday Children’s Programs: 	
	 Maribeth Day
Dir. of Youth Ministries: TJ Knowland
Facilities Maintenance Manager: Taye Nadi
Media Specialist: Leigh Bradley Trefry
Membership Secretary: Dottie Rogerson 
Office Manager: Joyce Kitzmiller                	
Pianist: Justin B. Dean

 	 WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
	 REGISTRATION OF ATTENDANCE 
	 WELCOME OF VISITORS
+GREETING OUR NEIGHBORS IN PEACE

 	 CHIMING OF THE HOUR 

	 VOLUNTARY   					                              Justin Dean

+PROCESSIONAL HYMN              “Gather Us In”	      *FWS Hymnal No. 2236

+CALL TO WORSHIP	                                                    Rev. Johnson-Oliver
	 Leader:	 The church is the place where the broken gather:
	 People:	 let us worship God who reconciles us to one another and to God.
	 Leader:	 The church is the place where sinners are welcome:
	 People:	 let us worship God who, with forgiving hands, shapes us into 		
				    new people.
	 Leader: 	 The church is the place where the lost, the least, the forgotten,  
				    the ignored gather:
	 People:	 let us worship God who looks at us with the eyes of love.

+OPENING PRAYER                                                                    
We journey together as sojourners in faith. We carry with us a sense of 
expectancy, a sense of high hopes,  glimpses of future possibilities, vivid 
imaginations. For God’s creation is not done. We are called to pioneer forth 
toward a future yet unnamed. As we venture forward, we leave behind our 
desires for a no-risk life, worldly accumulations, the certainty of answers. 
We travel light in the spirit of faith and expectation, toward the God of our 
hopes and dreams. Let us be a witness to God’s future breaking in. Through 
Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

	
	 SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM                                                           Hymnal No. 39
	 Baptismal Candidate (8:30 a.m.): 
               Mateo Salazar Almanza, son of Mirko Salazar and Lidia Almanza,

Refrain: Mateo Salazar, God claims you.
God helps you, protects you, and loves you, too.

We this day do all agree, a child of God you’ll always be. Refrain.
We your family love you so, we vow to help your faith to grow. Refrain.
We are here to say this day that we will help you on your way. Refrain.

And if you should tire or cry then we will sing this lullaby. Refrain.

	 PRESENTATION OF 5TH GRADE PROJECT             2011-12 5th Grade Class	
	 (11 a.m. - Children may leave for Children’s Chapel after this.)
	

Love God, Love Neighbor, Serve the World!



…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS, MY 
PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRESENCE:     June 10	    Sunday Worship: 508    Sunday School: 125
			   Offerings Last Sunday:   $22,681.87
Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in memory of Archer 
Summerson and Pat Terry by Bill and Lil Summerson.

Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in memory of 
Vivian’s parents, Tom and Edith Wickert, by Vivian and Brad Rothermel.

Flowers in the Atrium are offered to the Glory of God and in memory of Mary 
Shoaf on her 98th birthday, by Evie Gibson.

Congratulations to Carl and Marcy Crimm who celebrate their 56th wedding 
anniversary today.

Today at AUMC! 
A BIG THANK-YOU from The Kairos Prison Ministry Team for baking those 
wonderful, home-made cookies!  They were enjoyed by many residents in their 
journey with Jesus.  Some converted to Christianity, while others strengthened their 
spiritual focus with Jesus.  Your AUMC KAIROS Prison Ministry Team...

Grow Together in God - Family Friendly Sunday School,  9:45,  Room 311. Everyone 
is welcome as we serve neighbor by making cupcakes for this week’s Safe Haven meal. 
Everyone is welcome!

9:50 a.m. in room 300, Robert Herbst, internationally known authority on the 
environment, will speak on issues related to global warming and access to water.  This 
is the last session of the season for the seminar. 

The Annandale Book Lovers will be meeting this evening at 7 p.m. in the parlor. 
We will be discussing Nine Stories by J D Salinger. We have not selected a book for 
July, come help us choose one.

A NOTE FROM YOUR COMMUNION STEWARDS Please return any at 
home communion boxes to the church office as soon as possible. Thank you.

SINCE 1948, Virginia United Methodist Homes, Inc. has been giving financial 
assistance to residents who are unable to meet the full cost of their care. In 2011 
the cost of providing benevolent care for deserving residents is nearly $705,000 
which amounts to an average of $241 a day for those residents needing assistance. 

REMINDER for those who have signed up for the AARP Safe 
Driving Course for Seniors --  It is scheduled for Monday and 
Tuesday, June 18 and 19, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the Media Center.  
Questions:  Call Jane Underhill, 703-573-2056.

Transportation Ministry Opportunity: Drivers with a CDL (commercial drivers 
license) are needed to drive the AUMC bus.  If you have a CDL and are available to 
drive periodically, please contact Garry Bell, gbell@annandale-umc.org or 703-256-
8330.

VBS still needs: colorful, eye catching magnets from your travels and refrigerator; 
coupons for craft stores especially Joann’s; marbles, keys, oil cloth (colorful table 
cloths with cotton backing will work); old pet tags, coins (foreign or US, fake or real) 
buttons, washers

    

Wednesday Night Together will resume in September.

ACADEMY OF DISCIPLESHIP – FALL 2012 Planning is underway 
for Fall 2012 classes and small groups in the Academy of Discipleship. 
If you would like to request a class, teach a class, or lead a small group, 
please contact Rev. Johnson-Oliver in the church office. NEW! - The due 
date for class submissions this year is July 1, 2012.

Join us for summer fun - Sign up today for VBS morning program and KIM evening. 
Program forms available on the atrium display table and Parent Resource Area (3rd 
floor).
	

Travel Opportunity - You are invited to join the Rev. Ray Edmonds 
traveling to  beautiful, historic Italy Oct. 31-Nov.10, 2012. Visit Venice, 
Pisa, Florence, Amalfi Coast, Sorrento, Pompeii and Rome. The cost 
is $2,990 for land tour and roundtrip airfare from Washington, DC. 
Call for a brochure at 804-852-3633 or email Ray@gowithray.com.

KIDS IN MISSION
GIVE US OUR DAILY BREAD
July 23-26, 6:30-8:30 p.m.
For children who have completed grades 2-6.   Registration fee $15 
for first child, $10 for additional child or $35 maximum per family. 

Fees cover transportation, snacks, and service project costs. Register online or the 
church office or pick up a registration form in the atrium or 3rd floor on Sunday. 

•	 Serving others in our community and around the world. In years past we have 
prepared meals for the hungry, stocked shelves at ACCA, created pencil 
pouches for children in Brazil, and shared Communion with homebound 
members. More details about this year’s projects coming soon!

•	 Games, snacks and more! For more info contact Becki Stewart bstewart@
annandale-umc.org or call 703-256-8330.

Yoga Class - Have difficulty getting down and off the floor?  Seated Yoga is for you!  
Wednesdays at 9:15 – 10:30 a.m. in Wright Hall.  Questions, call Bonnie Kendrick, 
experienced Yoga teacher, 703-208-1479.

2012 Graduating Senior Information

July 8 22 29
August
September
October
November 11 18
December 16 30

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR 
If you would like to place flowers on the altar in memory or honor of a loved one, 
please circle the date(s) you wish and return the form below along with a check, made 
payable to AUMC. Cost: $25 per arrangement. 
Name of Donor: _____________________
_____________________________________
Phone: ____________________________

In Memory of                
In Honor of   (check one)

_____________________________________
_____________________________________
I/we wish to leave the flowers for distribution 
to shut-ins or those in the hospital.  
YES ___ NO ___

	 ANTHEM                            “Places Deeper in My Heart”                        Schwoebel 
                                                                Adult Choir

  PROCLAMATION AND RESPONSE
	 PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION          8:30 a.m. J. Vance  11 a.m. D. Maddox

Lord, open our hearts and minds by the power of your Holy Spirit, that, as 
the 	Scriptures are read and your Word proclaimed, we may hear with joy  
what you say to us today. Amen.

	 NEW TESTAMENT READING                                           2 Corinthians 6:1-17	  
	
+HYMN                      “Bring Forth the Kingdom”              *FWS Hymnal No.2190			
	
	 PRAYERS OF JOY AND CONCERN                                              Rev. Carrillo

	 THE LORD’S PRAYER			 
	 OFFERING OF THE PEOPLE
	
	 OFFERTORY                                                                                          Justin Dean
                 
+DOXOLOGY 		                                                         Hymnal No.  94

   Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;
		  Praise God, all creatures here below: Alleluia! Alleluia!
		  Praise God, the source of all our gifts!
		  Praise Jesus Christ, whose power uplifts!
		  Praise the Spirit, Holy Spirit! Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia!

+PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

	 OLD TESTAMENT READING	                                        1 Samuel 15:34 – 16:13
			 Minister: 	 The Word of God for the People of God.
			 People: 	 Thanks be to God.	

	 SERMON                                “To See or Not to See!”                             Dr. Brown

	 INVITATION TO DISCIPLESHIP	

SENDING FORTH

+RECESSIONAL HYMN   “This Is a Day of New Beginnings”   Hymnal No. 383

+CHORAL RESPONSE               ”On Eagle’s Wings”                 Hymnal No. 143
	     And God will raise you up on eagle’s wings,
	     Bear you on the breath of dawn,
	      Make you to shine like the sun,
	     And hold you in the palm of God’s hand.	  

     Words©1979 Assigned to United Methodist Publishing House. 
        Reprinted by permission from United Methodist Hymnal.

+POSTLUDE                                                                                             Justin Dean

+Please stand as you are able.

* Faith We Sing

Love God, Love Neighbor, Serve the World!


